
 

 
 

April 15, 2022 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 
 

The Evaluation Committee and the Procurement Division recommend award of RFQ 16-22, Bond 
Underwriting Services, to the top five (5) ranked firms for our underwriting team.  In alphabetical 
order they are: 
 

1) BofA Securities, Inc.  
2) J.P. Morgan Securities LLC 
3) Raymond James & Associates, Inc. 
4) RBC Capital Markets, LLC 
5) Wells Fargo Bank, NA 

 
A recommendation will be taken to Council in the near future. 
 
Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Procurement Manager at 
(727) 562-4632, or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Procurement Division, PO Box 4748, 
Clearwater, FL 33758-4748. 
 
 
 
Posted on this date by: 

Lori Vogel 
Lori Vogel, CPPB 
Procurement Manager 
 


